EUSTIS PLANNING BOARD
MEETING MINUTES
December 13, 2023
In Attendance:


Lori LeMont

Lynn Schnorr


Jeff Brickley

Dwight Gellman
Others Attending:

Peter Farnsworth
Steve Gould




Andrew Delcourt
Mike Pelletier
Lori LeMont opened the meeting and welcomed those present.

Jeff Brickley made a motion to accept the minutes from November, 2023, as written.  Dwight Gellman seconded the motion.  Motion approved.

Steve Gould, from Sackett & Brake was in attendance to proposed an amendment to the Southeas Eustis Subdivision, Revision III.   Lot 3-1 (133.85 acres) is being conveyed, so it needs to be approved as a legal lot.   Where the lot was already part of the subdivision.     There was a question as to any restrictions that may run with the land, such as requirement to pay toward the maintenance of Lander Farm Road, but that would not prohibit approval of recognition of the lot.  Dwight Gellman made a motion to accept;  Jeff Brickley seconded the motion.  Motion approved. 
Andrew Delcourt was in attendance to represent Spillover by the Brook, which is proposed to be a new events center.   Andrew said that he’s not ready to complete an application.  They did some foundation work this fall, but they would like to have indoor events in the property, such as weddings.   They’ve hired an architect to give some rough drafted plans to show the Planning Board.   All of the facility will be on one floor.   They’ll need a small partition/fire wall between the Inn and the Barn.   Once the plans are submitted to the Fire Marshall’s office, they will know what their max occupancy can be.   They will need that number before they move ahead with septic, plumbing, etc.   The plan is to start work in April or May, pending approval.   They will do some grade work to be ADA compliant, and they will create more parking on the property.   To address parking, they would like to use the public parking by Northland, or they will park at the Spillover and be transported.   He will keep the Planning Board updated along the way.  
The Public Hearing was held for the Stratton Plaza Subdivision.   All abutters have been notified accordingly.   Mike Pelletier, as an abutter, was in attendance to review the plans.   The applicant made a minor subdivision of four lots, and all criteria has been met.   Dwight Gellman made a motion to approve the subdivision.   Lori LeMont seconded the motion.   Motion approved. 
Peter Farnsworth noted that Chris Mature submitted an application for a commercial restaurant at his property, but he did not come in to present his application.  

Next meeting:  January 11, 2024

Respectfully submitted, 
Lynn M. Schnorr, Secretary
